Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
November 18, 2010
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order November 18, 2010 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent: Bass Blazers, Candlewood Bassmasters, Housatonic Valley Bassmasters, North Eastern Bassmasters, Thayers Marauders, Xtreme Bassmsters,  and Tobacco Valley Bassmasters.
Correspondence:    None.
Announcements:
· ROSTERS WERE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING.
· The “dots” are back in B.A.S.S.!  The sale of B.A.S.S. has been finalized and some exciting changes are on the horizon according to the new ownership group including Jerry McKinnis formerly of “The Fishing Hole” T.V. show.

· The new address for B.A.S.S. headquarters is:

· B.A.S.S.

ATTN: Name

1170 Celebration Blvd.

Suite 200

Celebration, FL 34747

Toll Free: 877-bass-usa  or Main #: (407)566-bass

· Frank Dowds, member of Bass Attack bass club and former tournament director for the CBFN has passed away.  Frank passed unexpectedly at his home on 11-16-2010

· Due to the recent sale of B.A.S.S., some of you may be experiencing some difficulties with the online roster registrations.  If this is the case, be patient they are working the bugs out.
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
· Attended the Zebra Mussel Symposium held at Western CT State University.
·  Asked by the CLA to join their Zebra Mussel Task Force
Boating Advisory:  Sue Weeks:
The meeting was held at the Maritime Museum and Aquarium in Norwalk, CT. 

Legislation was reviewed.  

1. Proposal for online Boating Certification courses are moving forward through the legislative process at the Attorney General’s office for a preliminary review. 

2. Marine Dealer Exam fee could go higher but will start at a lower amount and be kept there as long as possible. 

3. Change the Mystic river steerage speed only so that two areas are unregulated so sea trials can be run.

4. The fee for a Proctored exam would be $20.

We discussed taking 50% of funding from Boating registration to go into the Abandoned Boat Fund and the remaining 50% to Aquatic Nuisance species.  No action is being taken right now – have to wait for a bill to come out. 

Regular Boating Certification Classes will be continued to be held until June 2011 while the online Proposal is still going through the legislative process. 

The finishing touches are being put on the 2011 Boating Guide and it will hopefully be ready for distribution at the February Fishing Show. 

Construction on Bayberry Lane in Groton is progressing well.  Boulders were added to the Niantic Launch overflow lot to delineate State Property.  There was some “Adverse Possession” taking place with others using the property to put their boats on. 

Commissioners are appointed positions so we will see what transpires once the new Governor determines who that will be. 

By 2012 the plan is that one can print off their boating certificate from the Conservation database. 

The CBAC will meet again in January 2011 at the DEP Headquarters in Old Lyme. 
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon
· Harry thanked all that helped with the recent tournament trail trailer clean up.  He especially thanked Ed and Sue Weeks for hosting the clean up at their home.

· The June 19th trail tournament  on the CT River has been changed to June 26th to avoid Father’s Day.

· Mr. Bass was previously posted to be held on August 7th, that was a mistake.  The tournament will be August 6th.
· The tournament scale has been sent out to be serviced and re-certified.

· Harry is currently discussing with the DEP, the possibility of moving the CBFN Two Day State Championship from Candlewood Lake to the CT River.  Due to the fact that the following year’s divisional will be on the Charles River in Boston.
· HARRY REMINDED EVERYONE, NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson
· Negotiations continue to secure sponsorships for the 2011 season.
· Don Meissner (US Reel) and Bob Nelson continue to negotiate a potential sponsorship for the CBFN. 
· We are currently waiting on an offer from Quantum. They would like to be part of the CBFN in 2011.

· Northern Bass Supply will be a sponsor of the CBFN in 2011.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   None.
Bob Malloy Scholarship Committee:  None.
Banquet Committee Sylvia Morris:
· The banquet was held on November 6th at the Chowder Pot again and it was a huge success.  Sylvia thanked all who helped out and all that attended.

· Next year has already been booked for November 5th.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee
· Paul thanked Lee Housley for her help designing and printing brochures for the upcoming winter boat/fishing shows.

· Paul handed out a club information form to get updated info on each club to assist him with placing perspective new members.

Raffle Committee:   Ken Dzuerenka
· Raffle tickets have all been handed out to club reps

· Top ticket seller will once again be the winner of paid entry into the following years trail events.

Website Committee: 
· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:  No report
Youth Report: Terry Baksay:
· Junior Federation member Alex Weatherall won his age group in the Eastern divisional and went on to win his age group at the Nationals.  Congratulations to our own JR World Champion, Alex Weatherall!  CT Junior Mike Toohey finished in 2nd place at the Eastern Divisionals, great job Mike!

· Terry thanked all the CBFN clubs who held tournaments to raise money for the juniors, specifically Heart of Connecticut Bassmasters for their open and Jon Puhalski for his annual Snowball open.

· Terry is looking for more juniors in the 11 to 14 age group for next year.  He is also looking for juniors with dads who own boats!

· Terry reported some exciting news from this years Nationals meetings.

· B.A.S.S. may be bringing back the conservation officers national meetings.

· Mercury and Motorguide will once again be sponsors of the Federation Nation Youth.

· B.A.S.S. is looking to initiate a college bass fishing trail.

· B.A.S.S. is also seriously looking for volunteers to help start a High School bass fishing program before FLW.  At least 2 people would probably be needed to help start this kind of program in CT.  It is already a sanctioned varsity sport in Illinois.  If you or anyone you know might be interested contact Terry for more details.
· Currently there are 2000 juniors in the junior fed nation

· Last but not least, Terry was told at the nationals that B.A.S.S. was very impressed with the superb job CT did hosting the divisional on Candlewood.

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· The 2011 Team had it’s first meeting. Each team member was asked to bring in at least one sponsor.

· Sylvia and Sue took a trip to Vermont to scope out possible lodging locations for next years team.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· Nominations for officers were as follows:  President – Sylvia Morris, Vice President- Bob Nelson, Treasurer – Sue Weeks, and Secretary – Carl Pedersen.  Since there was only one nomination for each officer in each position, the secretary will cast one ballot for each nominee at the December meeting.
· Rosters were due at this meeting, any club who hasn’t already handed in a roster needs to contact Sue Weeks as soon as possible.
· The By-Law change proposals will be voted on at the next meeting in December.  There was no discussion.
· Dave Santos brought up possibly starting a CBFN Facebook page at a previous meeting and after some discussion it was agreed that Dave be allowed to do so on behalf of the CBFN.
New Business
· Volunteers are needed for the upcoming winter boat / fishing shows.  Please contact Sylvia Morris if you would like to help.

· Mohawk Valley Basscasters will once again be hosting the annual Toys for Tots toy drive Saturday December 11th at the Bristol Wal-Mart from 10 am to 2 pm.  Any club who may have donations are welcome to drop them off at that time.  

· B.A.S.S. may be having a Presidents meeting some time in January, details will be announced soon.

· Abe Kalechman was in attendance and the CBFN congratulated Abe for Making the Nationals and placing 3rd in our division.

· CT was recently featured in BASS Times once again.  There were two articles, one about us winning the divisionals again and Alex Weatherall winning the Junior World Championship.

· Terry Baksay announced that any club looking to have club jerseys made up should check out Gemini at www.g2gemini.com  They offer discounts for club orders.  They make nice custom fishing jerseys.

· There was a Presidents meeting at the recent Nationals and among the topics discussed were:
· Recruiting new members, maybe having some sort of incentives to attract new members.

· Trying to even out some of the divisions throughout the country.

· They suggested maybe having an international division.

· Most of the current sponsors have already agreed to return for next year.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:20 p.m.

Next Meeting:  December 16, 2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

